Scoop Message #3 – 5/30/12
Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act New School Meal Patterns and Nutrition Standards

 Starting in school year 2012-13, schools participating in the USDA’s School Meal Programs are required to meet new nutrition standards for breakfast and lunch meals.  The standards will be implemented gradually, over a multiple year period, giving school district staff and students time to adjust to the changes.  
Focus on the Changes in the Lunch Meal Pattern for SY 2012-13. A reimbursable lunch must include at least 1/2 cup serving of fruit and/or vegetable, half of all grains offered must be whole grain rich (50% whole grains), and dietary specifications for calories, saturated fat, and trans fat must be met.  Meals must also meet grade specific calorie ranges for grades K-5, 6-8, and 9-12.  The only new Breakfast requirement for SY 2012-13 is that unflavored 1% or unflavored/flavored skim milk must be offered.  
Additional 6-Cent Meal Reimbursement from USDA for Meeting New Standards and Meal Patterns.  The USDA will offer an additional 6-cent meal reimbursement to School Food Authorities (SFAs) that become certified by being in compliance with the new meal patterns and nutrition standards.  The additional 6-cent reimbursement per lunch meal will be available to certified SFAs beginning October 1, 2012.  Information on this certification process will be forthcoming to school food service directors.  The CDE Office of School Nutrition is committed to providing technical assistance and training to support schools in menu planning and the certification process.

For additional information regarding the New Meal Patterns please visit:   http://www.cde.state.co.us/cdenutritran/nutriReauthorization.htm
CDE Office of School Nutrition will continue to periodically update the Scoop with information pertaining to the New Meal Patterns.  Stay tuned!

 

